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Gurnee – On December 8, 2022, the School Resource Officer for River Trail School was made 
aware of a verbal threat made by a student; the Gurnee Police Department immediately began 
investigating the incident in coordination with school administrators. The student was removed from 
the school Thursday and remains out of school pending further investigation. 

At this time, we can confirm no weapon was found inside the school, and the student does not have 
access to a weapon. Several rumors have circulated regarding the student creating a list of targeted 
classmates. Our investigation has revealed no evidence that a written list of classmates exists.  
The safety of our students and the community is of extreme importance, and we are continuing to 
investigate this incident. The Gurnee Police Department and school district are working together to 
provide accurate information as quickly as possible in accordance with juvenile laws and the privacy 
of all involved. This event poses no threat to our students, school staff, and the community. 
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